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The final newsletter of the year, it always seems to come round so quickly. As always 
there are many thank you’s to be said.   Firstly thank you to all the members of the PTA 
this year. So many of you have supported the school over the year raising money for our 
new adventure playground. Thank you to our two chairs of the PTA Georgina Cole and 
Alice Evans for coordinating events this year. Although they are stepping down as chairs, 
they will continue to support events. 
 
Thank you to all those parents and grandparents who have helped in school with Bear 
Words or Rainbow Readers your support really makes a difference to the children’s 
achievement. Thank you to all our Governors who support the school in many ways but 
often go unnoticed as they attend meeting in the evening. Their contribution to our 
school is invaluable. 
 
Thank you to Julie Curtis who is leaving us this term due to ill health. We wish Julie a 
full recovery and hope to see her back at Cookery Club in the new term. Thank you and 
get well to Margaret Bowen our Lollipop Lady who is poorly in hospital. Get well soon 
Margaret we all miss you.  
 
Thank you to all the staff for their hard work and dedication to the school it has been a 
good year. Thank you to the children who have all worked really hard and made good 
progress. Thank you to all you parents who have supported the school over the years, it 
has been a pleasure to be the Headteacher of Ludlow Infant and Nursery School. 
 
Last but by no means least, a big thank you to Maddy Madden who will be retiring on 
Friday. Maddy has been teaching at Ludlow for 13 years and has, without doubt, made a 
difference to the lives of hundreds of children. She is an outstanding teacher and a 
super colleague to work with. She sees the best in people and nothing is ever too much 
trouble. Hopefully we will see Maddy next term in a new role in running the Family 
Learning Group but in the meantime may I wish her a very long, happy and healthy 
retirement. 
 
Wishing you all a lovely Summer break! 

 
Monday 4th September—PD Day (staff only) 
Tuesday 5th September—Back to School 
Tuesday 12th September—Individual photographs 

 
 
To the following children and staff (some of whom celebrate over the Summer 
holidays) up to 1st September-  

17th July—Faith Preece   22nd July—Jordan Flowers 
23rd July—Christopher Corfield  24th July—Leah Massam  
25th July—Declan Morris   27th July—Mia Stokes   
29th July—Poppy Draper   31st July—Izzy Chubb 
3rd August—Thomas Cole   3rd August—Cherry Cracknell 
4th August—Ryan Austin   8th August—Lola McGrail   
12th August—Kenzie Schubert  14th August—Lily-Grace Burgins  
14th August—Grace Pressdee  16th August—Victoria Lewis  
17th August—Oliver Jennings  20th August—Billy-Joe Warner  
24th August—Mika Lewis   25th August—Marley Patrick  
26th August—Finlay Harris  27th August—Archie Beaton 
29th August—Jack Bartholomew  31st August—Deejay Addis 
 
Staff - 
21st July—Sarah Badham   2nd August—Karen Genner— 
29th August—Sarah Smith  HAPPY 40TH KAREN!!! 
 
 
RAINBOW READERS  BW 50   BW SPELLINGS 8 

309 points—Quinny Brown  Aston Nixon   Flossie Brown 
     Lewis Blount 
 
Congratulations to Kelsey, Dotty Mae and Casey who took part in a recent 
National Cheerleading Competition.  They won and are now Champions! 
 
The parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on Friday at 9am on the 
playground. These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday. 

Can you care for our School guinea pigs over the Summer 
holidays?  If so, please speak with Mrs Matthew. 



 
 
Hello Children 
 
You all seem to be having a lovely last week at school. The 
weather is helping because you are able to get outside. Thank 
you for helping your teachers sorting the toys and getting all 
the classrooms ready for next year. There has been a lot of 
moving around but you have all been very sensible. 
 
Did you enjoy Year 2’s Leaver’s Assembly rehearsal this 
afternoon? They have been working very hard. I am sure that 
it will be lovely for their grown-ups tomorrow. I hope they 
remember their tissues. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday and remember to always do as 
your grown-up says, tell your grown-up where you are, do not 
go anywhere with strangers and be careful by the roads.  
 
Good luck to all our Year 2 children who will be going to the 
Junior School you will have a great time. 
 
Happy holidays everyone and we will see most of you in 
September.  
 
Mrs Matthew 

 
 

Congratulations to the following children who have achieved 100% attendance this 
term (assuming they are in school for the remainder of this week!) - 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
HUGE congratulations to the following children who have achieved 100% 
attendance for the whole school year— 
  
 Finley Barber Aston Nixon  Demi Addis  Flo Fleming 
 Esme Hodnett Gracie-Mae Hogg Deejay Addis  Lucy Wheatley 
 
 
The parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on Friday at 9am on the 
playground. These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday. 

Orange Class 
Finley Barber 
Rhylie Hammonds 
Isla Leech 
Aston Nixon 
Livi Pound 
Alfie Smith 
Chelsea Spriggs 

Red Class 
Demi Addis 
Charlie Brown 
Jay Jones 
Imogen Kay 
Jess Lewis 
Isabella Lucas-Dixon 
Leah Massam 
Layla McNally 
Renee Morris 
Evie Paddock 

Yellow Class 
Isla Baillie-Prince 
Christopher Corfield 
Flo Fleming 
Jordan Flowers 
Ella Genner 
Billy Jones 
Mika Lewis 
Faye McGrath 
Elodie Morgan 
Faith Preece 
India Pritchard 
Sophia Turner 

Turquoise Class 
Deejay Addis 
Jacob Butler 
Ella Crockett 
Cameron Deeley 
Esme Hodnett 
Gracie-Mae Hogg 
Jasmine Jennings 
Harley Moffat 
Ollie Morris 
Kacey Phillips 
Charlotte Sampson 

Green Class 
Tom Collier 
Kyran Cranfield 
Martha Evans 
Joseph Hicks 
Ollie Jennings 
Aimee Lawley 
Darcie Marsh 
Archie Meredith 
Declan Morris 
Raife Mytton 
Grace Pressdee 
Amelia Roberts 
Freya Schroeder 
Daisy Suthern 
Anya Walmsley 
Lucy Wheatley 

Blue Class 
Lexi Dubberley 
Shayn Fox 
Anna Griffiths 
Maisy Griffiths 
Abi Hoggins 
Harry Jones 
Charlie Mantle 
Owen Powell 
Kenzie Schubert 
Mia Stokes 
Kai Wellsbury 
Theo Wood 

Year 2 Leavers  
Please order your copy of the 
DVD at the front desk with 
payment (£10) as soon as 
possible.  Final numbers will be 
given to Carl on Thursday after 
the performance. 

Assembly 
Our last Assembly this Friday will begin  
promptly at 9am and will last approximately 
40 minutes.  This should enable Year 6 
parents to attend the Leaver’s Assembly at 
Ludlow Junior School.   Weather permitting, 
it will take place outside. 


